Council for International Education
September 17, 2009 Meeting Minutes

· Introductions
· Dennis DeVolder, Chair of the Faculty Senate, came to make comments on several issues
· CIE Policies and Procedures document – need to revise to include the Foreign Language/Global Issues requirement and CIE’s role
· International Studies Major – this is currently with CCPI. The CIE is responsible for reviewing courses for International designation for this major. There should be forms for this designation, and a process – Dennis and Kevin will check into this.
· Discussed how to review courses for Foreign Language/Global Issues requirement. They must meet all three goals under #III in the Ad Hoc Committee report, and include at least two of the six learning outcomes listed there.
· Revision of the timeline for the Foreign Language/Global Issues requirement: 
· Fall 2009 – get as many submissions as possible for Upper Division and General Education courses
· Spring 2010 – Department requirements have to be finished
· All goes to the Provost by the end of April
· First course approved will be “Ethics in the Digital World” from Computer Science
· Chemistry has submitted one course and their departmental plan
· If a department doesn’t get its plan in, the students can choose how they will fulfill the requirement
· It’s time to send another letter to department chairs and program directors that CIE would like proposals
· CIE representatives from each college should talk to their Deans. Kevin will draft talking points for this and distribute them by next week’s meeting.
· There was discussion of departments being able to prescribe which Gen Eds a student could take to fulfill the requirement, as they can do with the Upper Division courses. This will not be changed at this time, as the form would have to go back to the Faculty Senate, but it may be something to change in the future. In the meantime, academic advisors should point out which Gen Eds would benefit students in their departments.
· Existing documents – will be revised to include signature line for a Dean, and routing will be changed to parallel other curricular items – will go to the Faculty Senate and the secretary will distribute.
· Meeting times – will schedule meetings twice a month. Faculty Senate has requested a regular meeting time. The meeting time, after the September 24 meeting, will be the first and third Thursdays of each month, at 4:00 p.m. in the Agriculture Conference Room, Knoblauch 145.
· Jeannie Woods and Barb Ribbens indicated they would assist with attending Faculty Senate meetings if Kevin is not able to. Secretary: Chuck will act as secretary and Dr. Lee [?] will be a backup.
· Next meeting will be next Thursday, September 24 at 4:00 p.m.
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